
Greetings in the name of the Lord. 

  There has never been a more exciting time to 

be serving the Lord than in the present. As we 

look around at this world and all the events 

that are taking place it is evident that the com-

ing of the Lord is near. We have the opportuni-

ty to be involved in the end time revival that 

the Lord has promised in His Word  Acts 2:17-

20. 

  We have a great opportunity to respond to 

the call that the Lord has placed on our lives , 

and as we respond to this call we are  expecting  a great harvest of souls. 

Act 2:21  And it shall come to pass, that whosoever shall call on the name of the Lord shall be 

saved.  

 

  Since we stepped out into full time ministry itinerating back in November we have seen the hand of 

God every step of the way. He has blessed us in ways that we would never have imagined and sup-

plied our every need both in our personal lives and for the ministry. We can truly say that  God is 

faithful! It has been amazing how the Lord has opened doors for us to be able to share our vision 

for New Zealand. As we go from church to church our goal is not only to share our burden for      

missions, but we also want to be a help and encouragement in the services that we are in. It has 

been so encouraging to see people respond to the Spirit of the Lord and to see souls saved and     

people helped. 

  The Lord has been blessing us financially. We have raised  a little over 25% of our budget goal for 

our next trip. Our target is to leave by February 2017. We will be there for three months on this 

trip and while we are there we plan on beginning the process of obtaining a religious workers visa 

which will allow us to stay in New Zealand the next time for two years. Please be in prayer  that 

the Lord will direct us as we make preparation for this trip, and that He will open the doors that 

we need opened to be able to fulfill the ministry He has laid on our hearts. 



The girls are really enjoying 

travelling. They have made a 

lot of new friends. They have 

been taking part in the ser-

vices quoting scriptures and 

singing. Several people have 

said they have enjoyed their 

part of the service. It is a 

blessing to see the Lord using 

our children. 

Praise report!!! We mentioned in our last newsletter about our need for a 5th wheel. At the 

end of December we were getting ready to go into an area where we knew we would have a lot of ex-

pense for motels. Right before we left for this area Brother and Sister Kent Young from Independence 

Iowa loaned us their travel trailer to use. This has been a great blessing to us. My wife said , “God does 

not always come through when we want Him to, but He is always right on time”. We will be using this 

trailer temporarily until we can buy one of our own. 

There has been some interest in 

making online donations to our 

ministry so we have set up an ac-

count through paypal. If you would 

like to make a donation online 

please contact us and we will be 

happy to email you the link to our 

payapl account. 

God bless you, The McDaniel’s 

Shawn, Reitha, Reiawna and Sharei 

We want to say a big  thank you to all of you who have supported us with your prayers 

and financial support. May the Lord richly bless you for all that you do. 


